
June 20, 2024 

Mr. Robert J. Meyers 
Partner 
Crowell & Moring, LLP 
1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, D.C.  20004 

Dear Mr. Meyers: 

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency received the December 26, 2023, petition from The 
Chemours Company for reconsideration of the final rule, “Phasedown of Hydrofluorocarbons: 
Restrictions on the Use of Certain Hydrofluorocarbons Under the American Innovation and 
Manufacturing Act of 2020” (88 FR 73098, October 24, 2023). 

The petition identified as grounds for reconsideration the concept of “specified components” that 
were not part of the proposed rule and alleged this would result in a delay of the rule’s 
implementation and differential treatment between domestic and non-U.S. manufacturing. Pursuant 
to Clean Air Act section 307(d)(7)(B), the EPA grants reconsideration of the final rule on the issue raised 
in your petition. The EPA intends to develop a proposed action on this matter.  

If you have any questions, my colleague Erin Birgfeld would be pleased to assist you and is available at 
Birgfeld.Erin@epa.gov and (202) 564-6741. 

Sincerely yours, 

Michael S. Regan 


